

May 1,2024

Justin Smith, Town of Lyndon P.O. Box 167 Lyndonville, VT 05851-0167

Re: 2024 VTrans Small-scale Bicycle and Pedestrian Grant Application

Dear Justin,

This letter is to confirm that the Northeastern Vermont Development Association (NVDA) strongly supports the application of the Town of Lyndon for a 2024 Small-scale Bicycle and Pedestrian Grant to undertake the latest phase of sidewalk improvements in downtown Lyndon. This year's project will improve 355' on the south side of Maple St. and builds upon the work completed previously in 2018, 2019, 2021, and 2022 to improve pedestrian access to Lyndon's designated Village Center. The proposed work supports the goals in the Land Use, Economic Development, and Transportation sections of the Regional Plan for the Northeast Kingdom, which was updated and readopted on July 29, 2023.

Sincerely,

Annie McLean

Annie McLean, AICP Community and Economic Development Coordinator

Northeastern VT Development Association (NVDA)

(530) 721-0241

amclean@nvda.net

www.nvda.net